
Campbell Township 

Minutes of Regular Meeting 

May 14, 2020 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Thompson.  

Members present:  Brian Thompson, Linda Willison, Marshann Ludema, Dan Jackson 

Members absent:  Larry Patrick 

Visitors:  Paul Immoos, Fire Chief.  (Public could not be admitted due to Covid-19 restrictions but could 

participate through conference call. 

 

Minutes of April meeting were approved as presented.  (Dan, Brian) 

Paul reported on fire department activities:   

He has received supplies for use during the Covid-19 precautions set in place by Michigan governor    

(gloves, masks, no touch thermometers, etc) 

      Newest Tanker truck has been taken to Freightliner in Grand Rapids to correct some issues. 

 

Supervisor Items:   

Brian shared letter from Larry Tiejema, township auditor, regarding the changes in procedure for 

carrying out the audit this year.  

      Central Dispatch will be asking for an increase surcharge on the August 2020 ballot. 

     Darby Road Bridge bid will be coming soon - township share of cost will be approximately $16,500                                 

for tubes and backfill. 

 

Linda reported that she will be looking into rates for a CD for the township fire department savings fund 

money. 

Bills totaling $16,445.86 were approved for payment.  Dan, Linda 

Marshann reported that new additional voting machine has arrived.  Cost to township is ½ of total with 

the rest being paid by the Michigan Bureau of Elections.  

Financial Report was approved as presented and a transfer of $3000 from Township Hall Maintenance to 

Elections Supplies line items was approved for June report to cover cost of voting machine and testing/set 

up costs. (Linda, Dan) 

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.  Dan, Linda 

Marshann Ludema, Clerk 


